
CIRCLE XX COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT 
 
 
The regular meeting of the Circle XX CSD was 6:02 pm on August 15, 2024. Roll was 
taken, present were Directors Hill, J. Pipkin, W. Pipkin, Fudala, Bourassa, also present 
were road manager Fudala, secretary/treasurer Dean. We had 20 guests present. 
 
Approval of minutes: On a motion by Director Hill and seconded by Director Bourassa, 
with the correction that Director Hill was not physically present but attended the meeting 
via phone the minutes of the July meeting were accepted, vote being 5 ayes Hill, 
Fudala, Bourassa, J. Pipkin, W. Pipkin and 0 noes. 
 
Staff reports: Correspondence was our monthly bank statement and county report. 
A bill received from US Postal Service for $72.00 for our PO Box rental for 1 year. 
On a motion by Director Hill and seconded by Director Bourassa the bill will be paid, 
vote being 5 ayes W. Pipkin, Hill, J. Pipkin, Fudala, Bourassa and 0 noes.  
The financial report as read. 
 
Presentation of the budget for 2024-2025, no changes were made. On a motion by 
Director Fudala and seconded by Director Bourassa the 2024-2025 budget is approved. 
Vote being 5 ayes Hill, W. Pipkin, J. Pipkin, Bourassa, Fudala, 0 noes. 
 
Website update: Rick reported that we are still receiving about 4000 hits a month on 
the website. 
 
Road managers report: Rich report the contractor completed all work and was paid 
with check #1023 in the amount of $50029.85. 
 
Information on speed controls: Rick Hill went over the information and cost that we 
have received up to date, and stated that Merry Stubbins had added information but 
was unable to stay. This information was turned over to the road manager and he will go 
over it and present it at the next meeting. The meeting was then turned over to the 
audience for their input, each person had 3 minutes in which to speak. It was a lively 
conversation, and we had more people against it than for. Each side had good 
arguments, the against was the money should be spent on repairing the roads, The 
pros was for the safety of residents, animals, it is unsafe to ride your horses on the 
roads now due to speeders and several dogs have been hit. It was good to see so many 
attend the meeting, and this will be on the agenda for the September meeting. 
 
Agenda set for next meeting: September 19, 2024 
 
Meeting adjourned: On a motion by Director Jeanine Pipkin and Pat Bourassa this 
meeting was adjourned at 7:39 pm, vote being 5 ayes W. Pipkin, Bourassa, Fudala, J. 
Pipkin, Hill and 0 noes. 


